Triathlon London

(Triathlon England - London Region)
Committee meeting Tuesday 4th February 2014 at 7pm, 

at South Bank University Technopark 
In attendance: 
Rohan Byles, Ian King, Tom Chant, Jon Train, Phil Taylor,  Alan Spelling, Chris Skinner, Audrey Livingston, Andrzej Warhaftig, Claudio Casarotti, John Lunt, James Ruskin, James Beckinsale.

AGENDA

1. Apologies for absence: 


Sally Kidson, Pierre Larrson, Sheila Horsman, Dave Clyne
2. Review of  previous minutes: 

Carried out by email exchange, accepted at that time for accuracy, and thereby approved.
3. Club Chairs Conference (Strategy and Business Plan)
TC went through the presentation provided at the London Chairs conference, which was deemed to be a successful first event. Whilst intended to be annual, the mood was for an end of season repeat, expected to be September. London currently has 2100 members, and 43 clubs, down from 55.  An issue flagged up at the meeting related to race officials not moving on from LTO to RTO, and possibly dropping off. Another issue related to the availability of entries for League races.
4. Triathlon England AGM / EGM

The EGM has been postponed, likely date now 5th April. This has been caused by both the 
original notice being incorrect, and the voting procedures also being incorrect making the 
AGM invalid. JL pointed out that none of the 700 triathlon clubs had been properly notified.
5. Review of Constitution

TC AS and AW have met to carry out an initial review of the constitution. TC said that we 
were the only region that had not adopted the new constitution, and JL said that it had 
always been agreed that the needs of the region were paramount.

Action – recommended constitution to committee for review at the next meeting, to be ready 
for the AGM.
6. Reports – attached (paper in advance)

All reports that had been circulated were noted. AS added that there was a lack of 
understanding about the roles of the TO and ROC.

Action – all reports to forwarded to the secretary a week prior to the meeting. 
7. Partnership/Sponsorship opportunities
CC supported by RB provided an update of the companies with whom they have been in contact, and the sort items being sought. 

There was a short discussion on whether to purchase a small number of wetsuits for children for renting out. It was decided against.

R / CC were advised to seek guidance from JL if unsure about amounts to request for sponsorship. JL indicated that it must be clear what value is being offered to a prospective sponsor.
8. Academy Update
JB indicated that there are 4 athletes in the English Talent programme. He currently has a strong group of 13, making it the most successful academy in the country, and they meet a minimum of once a month. 

He requested additional funds, suggesting £5 – 6k to enable him to take the athletes to Spain for a training camp, with a possibility of a second altitude training camp. The additional funds would also be used to feed certain athletes into selected european events.
Action – additional funds agreed to be ringfenced.
9. Website updating and communications

Further to the paper report from Sally, the importance of supplying them with collateral was 
emphasised.

Action – additional effort to be made to get results posted.
10. Annual Awards event

CS said that we was looking for a central London 2014 awards, emphasising that it needs 
to be more attractive to age groupers – as the number attending in 2013 were very few. The 
venue must convenient for juniors and their parents, as well as others. In order to agree the 
date for the awards, we need to know what TE are working to.

Action –  CS to provide an indicative budget to the next meeting.


           
JT to obtain likely award dates from TE
11. AOB
AS indicated that there would be an LTO training course on the 23/2 and an RTO on 6/4. They earlier one may be moved owing to short notice. The intention is that they should break even, possibly make a notional profit.

Date of next meeting - 8th April 2014
